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TELECOMMUTING

The AMEA and the MOA agree that AMEA employees can telecommute pursuant to MOA
Telecommuting Policy 40-40 (attached and referred to herein as Policy 40-40) as a secondary
work location based on employees current work schedules unless operational needs require a
change in schedule as defined by the AMEA Collective Bargaining Agreement.

1. All employees who telecommute underthis Agreementwillfollow Policy40-40 as actively
utilized and updates with policy adjustments. All employees will be required to enter into
an approved Telework Agreement usingtheonline SharePoint Telework Agreement Form
before they wil be allowed to telework.

2. The parties agree that teleworking is 2 benefit to the employee that is meant to increase
job satisfaction and work-life balance. As such, it is not a guaranteed right for any
employee. Additionally, every AMEA employee is still required to complete the essential
functions of their positions. Nothing in this Agreement allows the employee to modify
their regularly scheduled shift without supervisory approval.

3. An employee's ability to telework is consistent with P&P 40-40 and other employee's
teleworking under this policy, and as such is not grievable. Telework is a MOA decision
that will be decided based on operational need, equipment availability, and abilty to
meet critical demands. No job assignments or work units will automatically qualify for
teleworking. Telework assignments will not be based on the individual circumstances of
employees, including, but not limited to, light duty status, childcare needs, place of
residence, or other personal circumstances.

4. All approved routine telecommuting, as defined byPolicy 40-40, will require an employee
working a portion of their regular scheduled workweek at their MOA work location and
teleworking for a portion of their regular scheduled workweek. Employees will not be
permitted to telecommute for 100% of theirregular scheduled hours. All employeeswill
still be expected to report to their MOA work location for in-person meetings and
supervisor updates as determined by their supervisor regardless of their telework
schedule. Travel between the primary and secondary work locations for the purpose of
facilitating teleworking, or attending in person meetings, within the employee's
scheduledhours is not eligible for mileage reimbursement

5. Employees may still be required to report to a MOA work location for a regularly
scheduled shift for which they have been approved to telework with appropriate notice
to meet the needs of the business and to support the operational needs.

6. Employees’ telework location will be their primary residence and employees may only
telework from other locations with prior approval by their supervisor and the Human
Resources Director.
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